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June 24, 2010 
 
To:   Clients and Friends 
 
From:      David F. Dulock 
 
Subject:   Community Reinvestment Act Proposed Rule Change to  
                 Revise the Term “Community Development”(75 FR 36016) 
 
In today’s Federal Register, the following federal agencies - OCC, FRB, FDIC and OTS 
- published a proposed rule to revise the definition of “community development.” In 
pertinent part, the proposed revised definition includes “[l]oans, investments, and 
services that [s]upport, enable, or facilitate projects or activities that meet the criteria 
described in Section 2301(c)(3) of the Housing and Economic Recovery Act of 2008 
(HERA) …  and are conducted in designated target areas identified in plans approved by 
the United States Department of Housing and Urban Development in accordance with 
the Neighborhood Stabilization Program (NSP) established by the HERA and the 
American Recovery and Reinvestment Act of 2009 … .” 
 
In the preamble to the propose rule, the federal agencies state, “The proposed rule would 
provide favorable CRA consideration to such activities that, pursuant to the 
requirements of the program, benefit low-, moderate-, and middle-income individuals 
and geographies in designated target areas. Such consideration would include covered 
activities within an institution’s assessment area(s) and outside of its assessment area(s), 
as long as the institution has adequately addressed the community development needs of 
its assessment area(s). As proposed, favorable consideration under the new rule would 
only be available until no later than two years after the last date appropriated funds for 
the program are required to be spent by the grantees.”    
 
If you wish to submit written comments regarding this proposed rule, you must do 
so by no later than July 26, 2010. The procedures for submitting written comments are 
contained in the notice published in today’s Federal Register, which is attached to this 
memorandum for your information and use. 
 
We urge all clients affected by this CRA proposed rule change to submit written 
comments in order to make your views known.   
 

This Memorandum is provided as general information in regard to the subject matter 
covered, but no representations or warranty of the accuracy or reliability of the 
content of this information are made or implied. Opinions expressed in this 
memorandum are those of the author alone. In publishing this information, neither the 
author nor the law firm of Black, Mann & Graham L.L.P. is engaged in rendering legal 
services. While this information concerns legal and regulatory matters, it is not legal 
advice and its use creates no attorney-client relationship or any other basis for 
reliance on the information. Readers should not place reliance on this information 
alone, but should seek independent legal advice regarding the law applicable to 
matters of interest or concern to them. The law firm of Black, Mann & Graham L.L.P. 
expressly disclaims any obligation to keep the content of this information current or 
free of errors. 

 
Attach. 75 FR 36016 - 36022 
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